
ITB 64-2017-UNDP-UKR 

 
Procurement of reagents for screening newborns for phenylketonuria, congenital hypothyroidism, 

cystic fibrosis and adrenogenital syndrome 
 

Procurement of medical products for patients in pre- and post-transplant period 
 

Questions and answers on the results of pre-bid conference,  

conducted on November 7, 2017 at UNDP office in Kyiv  

 

Dear participants, please pay your attention once again to the following issues while bids 

submission: 

 

1. Bids submission deadline for: 

ITB 64-2017-UNDP-UKR – December 1, 2017, 10:00 am, Kyiv time. 

2. Bids submitting – electronic form to e-mail: tenders.ua@undp.org 
3. Together with the documents set, the participant must submit electronic scan copy of the Bid 

security in the amount of 10 000 USD for the Bid on one or several Lots if the Total amount of the 

Bid is between USD 200,000.00 and USD 399 999,99 or in the amount of 20 000 USD for the Bid on 

one or several Lots if the Total amount of the Bid is between USD 400,000.00 and USD 599 999,99  

or in the amount of 30 000 USD if the Total amount of the Bid is more than USD 600,000.00 

# Question Answer 

1 Quite tough penalty sanctions are fixed in the ITB, 

and they are transferred further into contract. 

These requirements are obligatory. 

2 We know that this year MoH do not make advance 

payments. And the considered supply and payment 

for the goods delivered will be effected not sooner 

than in 4 months, i.e. next year. Is there any risk in 

case of UAH devaluation?   

There are no risks connected to currency 

fluctuations for the suppliers, because UNDP has 

already received the tranche from MoH in USD for 

procurement of goods under current tender. 

3 When we send bid offer to e-mail 

tenders.ua@undp.org we receive a confirmation 

only for the first e-mail or do not receive any 

confirmation at all. How could we understand our e-

mails were delivered?   

All is correct, it is our mail server configuration, 

confirmation e-mail is sent only for the first e-mail 

ever sent to the mentioned address. 

4 The quantity of the delivered reagents purchased 
under 2016 budget 1.5 times exceeds the real 
demand in it. That is why supply under the current 
tender within 4 months will result in expiration of 
shelf lives (around 1 year) of reagents on the 
consignee stock and non-usage of the goods already 
purchased. That is why we offer to make deliveries 
not earlier second half 2018.    

Taking into consideration the situation, let us inform 

the following indicative delivery terms: the first 

delivery of reagents for diagnostics of PKU and 

hypothyroidism (50% of the total amount under 

2017 Budget) is to be made until the end of May 

2018; the second – until July 2018. Supply of 

reagents under 2016 Budget savings should be made 

within the terms stated in tender document (within 

4 months from the date of purchase order issue). 

Please, see the updated Annex 4. 
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5 Some producers do not want to put data loggers into 

packing boxes.   

This requirement is an obligatory requirement of 

MoH to the goods supplied. 

6 Sometimes it is difficult to receive reference letters 

from some companies. Is it allowed to use 

references from previous tenders? 

In case of confirmation of the companie’s 

experience – it is allowed, if the given reference was 

for the company and was not linked to the previous 

tender. 

7 Information on litigations, should we present all the 

information about all litigations? 

All information regarding any past and current 

litigation during the last five (5) years, in which the 

Offeror is involved, indicating the parties concerned, 

the subject of the litigation, the amounts involved, 

and the final resolution if already concluded. 

 


